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Dear Parents/ Carers,

School Closes for Summer Break

School is now closed for summer break, and re-opens on Monday 2nd September. If you are planning to be on holiday at the beginning of the September term, please complete a Request for Term Time Leave of Absence form – available on the school website under Useful Forms - and email it to the school office. Thank you.

Staff Leaving

Today we said farewell to Mrs Jones who has been a Teaching Assistant here at Lowton West Primary School for more than eighteen years, starting in February 2006. Before that, she was a parent of three children attending our school and was doing the school run from 1997! As one of the longest-serving members of staff, she will be missed, and we wish her well in her retirement.
Birthdays During The Holidays

If your child has a birthday during the summer break, they can come to school in their own clothes on the first day back in September. 

Summer Camps
Active Sports Group have summer soccer camps running in the Lowton St Catherine’s area over the summer holiday. Apply and book online by clicking here: soccer_summer_camp
Details of a ComputerXplorers Summer Tech club and summer Dance Camps and Acro Workshops have been added to the Community tab on the school website. Click this link to go straight there: Lowton West Primary School: Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Changes to the School Day

All parents have been sent information on School Spider about the changes to the school day starting at the beginning of September. Please make note of the new times that the gates close in the morning, and open at the end of the day. Thank you.

Junior Sports Day

Well done to all of the Key Stage 2 pupils who participated in the Sports Day last Friday – they all performed brilliantly! Thank you to Mr Copley for organising the event, and to Mrs Culver for providing the microphone commentary.

Reception Trip to Windmill Farm

Class1 and Class 2 had a wonderful day at Windmill Animal Farm last week. They enjoyed meeting and feeding lots of different farm animals, even the noisy donkey! Some of the children (and adults) were brave enough to meet and handle the mini beasts and critters, including a huge spider! During the day, the children also had a lovely train ride, a play on the play equipment and enjoyed their picnic together. The parent helpers were fantastic and the children’s behaviour was amazing. Thank you to the Friends Association for supporting this trip, and to parent and volunteer helpers for accompanying the children.

Current Class 8 going into Class 9 

In September, Miss Allen’s class will be going swimming at Leigh Sports Village starting Wednesday 11th September. This is part of their PE curriculum. Parents may wish to take their children swimming at Leigh over the summer break to introduce them to the pool and the changing-rooms, and get them familiar with being in the water.
School Dinners
Week commencing Monday 2nd September 2024 will be ‘Week1’ of the new school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that the price of a school dinner has increased to £2.55 daily.
Out of School Achievements
Ellis MD of Class 6 completed his distance swim for Ashton Central Swimming Club last week. He swam 54 lengths – that’s 1,350m - in an hour. Well done Ellis.
Lizzie R from Class 12 played in her first game for Wigan Athletic u12s girls academy last weekend. Lizzie provided two assists in the 6-2 win. Good job, Lizzie.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
